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Minister’s Column:  What does it mean to be a People of Stillness? 

December is a good month to be still.  Especially this December. We usually demand so much of 

ourselves around the holidays – travel, entertaining, gifts, expectations, and gifts. And more gifts. 

And the perfect gifts. Most people find this last month of the year utterly exhausting. Beautiful, 

jolly, merry even, but exhausting nonetheless. 

December 2020 asks something different of us. Every month this year seems to have asked 

something different from us. I recently heard someone say, “I’ve lived through the ‘60s, the 70’s, the 80’s, the 

90’s, and every month 

of 2020.” These twelve 

months have been a 

wild ride, too wild. So 

let’s just stop the 

wildness for a season. 

December 2020 we are 

being asked to stay at 

home. Skip the malls 

and the massive family 

gatherings. Zoom across 

the country and around 

the world but not by car 

or plane. And instead of 

the endless holiday 

parties full of noise and 

anxiety, enjoy a cup of cozy cocoa, a good book, or a sappy movie (or all three).  

Let’ take a lesson from nature. Let go. Let the leaves fall from the tree. Blanket yourself. Allow the snow to be 

a mantle of safety. Be quiet. Hibernate. Breathe slowly and steadily. Close your eyes. Just breathe. Expect 

nothing more. Until, months from now, after we have been still for a long time, sap will begin to flow again, 

rivulets surge into mighty rivers, nature will wake, stretching and yawning greenly into a new day, and spring 

will rouse you in vibrant and restored health.  

Have faith. Stay home. Be still. Be kind to yourself and all those you love. 

Yours in faith and affection, Rev. Joan Montagnes  

Unitarian Universalist Church 

of Buffalo 

December 2020 Newsletter 

Gather ~ Inspire ~ Transform 
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Online Worship Service 

Join us for worship at 10:30am on Sundays; either by computer at https://uuma.zoom.us/j/367428065 or 

phone +1 646 876 9923 and use the password 367428065.  Then, join us for a Fellowship Hour afterwards at 

the following link - https://uuma.zoom.us/j/93579014652. 

 

Pulpit Previews 

Dec 6: Reaching for Peace, Rev. Joan Montagnes 

There are Specific, Measurable, Attainable, Relevant, and Time Oriented goals and there are stretch goals. 

Both have their place in our lives. We need to reach for peace in our hearts, homes, communities and world 

without ceasing. Perhaps that will have to be enough. 

 

Dec 9, 7pm: Blue Christmas, Rev. Joan Montagnes (see link below) 

The Holiday Season is, for some, a season of great sadness.  Memories of the past and today’s pain can 

become overwhelming.  Perhaps this is your first Christmas without a loved one.  Perhaps you are estranged 

from family.  Or maybe you are living in depression.  And this year we are all raw from the pandemic, political 

strife, the struggle for racial justice, and worries about climate change. But still, throughout the Holidays you 

are often compelled to "put on a happy face" for others. Come to the Blue Christmas Service, a time when we 

can, with others, acknowledge the “blue” feelings we have during the Holidays and seek comfort in caring 

fellowship. You are welcome in all your pain, loneliness, and sadness.  We pray that you will find hope and 

comfort in knowing that you are not alone. 

Zoom to https://uuma.zoom.us/j/94891851371 in your browser or call 646-876-9923, meeting ID 948 9185 1371 

Dec 13: Being Still, Rev. Joan Montagnes 

A reflective and meditative service on stillness as we enter this season of wintery quiet. 
 

Dec 20: The Winter Solstice, Sarah Martin 

Join us for a celebration of the return of the sun. We'll explore what it means to awake from the longest night 
of the year and how the rising sun symbolizes hope and renewal.  
 
Dec 24, 7pm: A Mulling of Lessons and Carols, Joan Montagnes and Daniel Bassin 

A not-so-traditional Christmas Eve service of readings and carols for the whole family.  

 

Dec 24, 11pm: Special Music Service, Daniel Bassin and Joan Montagnes 

Featuring your UUCB Choir, Soloists and an all-star ensemble of professional instrumentalists in Conrad Susa’s 

Carols and Lullabies, mixed by Jessie Downs. However, to make this year extra special, we want to invite you 

to lift up your voices and join in our customary Processional Hymn, Personent Hodie, sung to the tune of 

Hymn #249 “On This Day Everywhere” in Singing the Living Tradition. We would be delighted to share details 

about how you can record yourself to be part of our big virtual Choir.  Please write to 

danielbassin@buffalouu.org with the subject line “Christmas Hymn” for more information. 

 

Dec 27: Do You Hear?  Rev. Kimberly Debus 

Imagine widening the circle of concern through music. A liberatory interpretation of our hymns. Let’s reclaim 

our beloved songs by looking at them in new ways. 

https://uuma.zoom.us/j/367428065
https://uuma.zoom.us/j/93579014652
https://uuma.zoom.us/j/94891851371
mailto:danielbassin@buffalouu.org
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Joys and Sorrows 
We send healing prayers to Karen Jarvis who underwent major surgery this month. 

Tom Petrocelli is also in our hearts as he recovers from major surgery. 

Our thoughts are with John Segman while he struggles with the coronavirus. 

It is a great joy to announce that Kathleen Ludwig is recovering well from a bout of covid-19. 

We are also keeping Tracey Kassman’s niece, Dr. Metivia Whitmore, in our hearts. Metiva was diagnosed with 

covid-19 on November 12. 
 

Brown Bag Lunch Get Together 
Monday through Saturday at 12pm, join a lunch time get together with kindred spirits on zoom. Bring a 

sandwich and a cup of coffee.  Visit with old buddies and make new friends. See each other’s smiling faces, 

share your worries, tell your stories, gain insights, and have some laughs. Everyone is very welcome. 

To attend, paste https://uuma.zoom.us/j/138000249 into your browser, follow the prompts and you’ll be at 

lunch. Or if your computer doesn’t have a camera or mic, you can just dial in on your phone, +1 646 876 9923, 

the meeting ID is 138 000 249. 

 

Reminder:  Rev. Joan's Identity Used and Abused 
Many emails that look like they are from Rev. Joan have gone out to church members asking for emergency 

assistance in the form of gift cards. They are not from Rev. Joan. Rev. Joan will never: 

· Ask you for gift cards via an email 

· Send you an email on an account ending with gmail.com – trust only her buffalo.org account 

If you receive one of these emails, block the sender so they will be unable to send you any more requests. 

Sadly, there is nothing the church can do to stop the emails because they do not come from the church. 
 

 

UUCB Worship Survey 

Let Your Voice Be Heard! 

We invite all members and friends to share their thoughts about worship, including 
the possibility of returning to in-person worship.   
 
The "Gathering In-Person Task Force" is reviewing NYS regulations and UUA 
guidelines to help advise the board about next steps.  We want to include your 
survey responses as part of the information the board will use to make important 
decisions about safe, fulfilling worship for our congregation.  
 

We hope that everyone will participate so we have the most complete data. 
 
Please click HERE to complete a brief, anonymous survey. 
 

 

https://uuma.zoom.us/j/138000249
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAAMAABwdcDlUQ1FPTjNSWFFNVDVDWlQ0T1FKMjNVWjVRWS4u
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Religious Education & Adult Faith Development News 

Sarah Martin, Director of Religious Education 

As we enter December with Erie County teetering on the line between orange and red zone, 
we’ve had to reevaluate some of our religious education plans for the month of December. The 
following is the most recent religious education schedule. All classes will be meeting on Zoom (or 
Google Meets for Youth Group). For links to all RE classes, please see your Religious Education 

email or send an email to lifespan@buffalouu.org. 
 
Sunday, December 6, the following RE classes will meet: 
Youth Group – 12 noon 
PreK – 12 noon 
Spirit Play – 1 pm 
Workshops – 2 pm 
Graphic Novels – 3 pm 
Coming of Age – 6 pm 
 
Wednesday, December 9, Youth Group will meet at 8 pm. 
 
Friday, December 11, Snowy Pajama Story Time at 7 pm. Grab a cup of cocoa or eggnog and join us for some 
cozy winter stories! PJs are welcome!  
 
Sunday, December 13, the following RE classes will meet: 
Youth Group – 12 noon 
PreK – 12 noon 
Spirit Play – 1 pm 
Workshops – 2 pm 
Graphic Novels – 3 pm 
Coming of Age – 6 pm 
 
Wednesday, December 16, Youth Group will meet at 8 pm. 
 
Sunday, December 20, is an all ages service celebrating the Winter Solstice. Youth Group is the only class 
meeting that day, at 12 noon. 
 
Sunday, December 27, there will be no RE classes. 
 
Wednesday, December 30, Youth Group will meet at 8 pm. 
 
Thursday, December 31, Early New Year’s Eve Party and Countdown, 5:30-6pm. This year’s countdown will be 
a little different but a lot of fun! Join us at 5:30 for games, a story, and a countdown to 6 pm!  
 
DATE TBA: Winter Solstice Spiral on the lawn. Much like our Halloween haunted yard and packet pick up, 
families will be invited to drop by at pre-scheduled times and light a candle to place on the Solstice Spiral in 
the church yard. Any class materials your child may need for January can be picked up on this day! Keep 
watching your RE emails for details! 
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Sunday, January 3, RE Classes Return! 
 
Mitten Tree 
We may not be able to collect Mitten Tree items at a regular Sunday service this year, but we are still 
collecting! You can drop off unworn mittens, scarves, and hats, as well as items for the Family Promise 
collection (see Family Promise notice for details), at the garden entrance to the church on the following days. 
You can also bring any change you've collected for https://www.uusc.org/resources/congregations/guest-at-
your-table/!  
 
Saturday, December 5, 10am-11:30am 
Sunday, December 6, 2pm-4pm 
Wednesday, December 9, 3pm-5pm 
Friday, December 11, 5pm-6pm 
 
ADULT FAITH DEVELOPMENT 

Tuesday Night Memoir Group 
Our Tuesday Night Memoir Group is getting the band back together and there’s only one thing missing. YOUR 
stories! If you’re interested in joining this group for Zoom meetings, please email lifespan@buffalouu.org.   
 

Facilitators and Tech Assistants Wanted for Online Adult Faith Development Classes 

We’ve gathered some great information about what you’re looking for in adult programming at the UU Church 

of Buffalo, and now we need facilitators and tech assistants to help make it happen. Do you have an area of 

expertise in Spiritual Development, UU History, UU Theology, or a skill to share? If you’re interested but fear 

you don’t have the experience to make it happen, don’t worry, we can provide premade curriculum or Zoom 

training! If you have an idea for a great class you’d like to offer, we’d love to work with you on that, too! Email 

lifespan@buffalouu.org for details.  
 

     AND IF I’M ELECTED…! 

      GREAT RACES FOR THE U.S. PRESIDENCY 

 

Discussions Led by Michael Harris, Sponsored by Unitarian Universalist Church of Buffalo 

Online Zoom Meetings; Wednesdays, 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. through December 16th, 2020, 

Cost:  $10 per Session. 
    If we compare presidential elections to horse racing, then many have been ‘photo finishes’ that have been won by a 

nose.  In this course, we’ll look at the most thrilling and controversial of America’s presidential campaigns and discover 

the surprising number of nail-biters in our nation’s history.  It shows the truth that every vote counts! 

    Our meetings will take place virtually by computer or phone through the Zoom platform.  To register, send your check, 

made out to UUCB, to the Unitarian Universalist Church of Buffalo, 695 Elmwood Ave.; Buffalo, NY  14222.  The church 

office will send the Zoom meeting number and instructions for logging-in to your email address.   For more information, 

call the UUCB Office at 885-2136. 

 

Course Syllabus 

Session Twelve (December 2):  Recount! – Bush/Gore Election of 2000 

Session Thirteen (December 9):  The Obama Effect – Election of 2008 

Session Fourteen (December 16):  What Happened?? – Election of 2016   

https://www.uusc.org/resources/congregations/guest-at-your-table/
https://www.uusc.org/resources/congregations/guest-at-your-table/
mailto:lifespan@buffalouu.org
mailto:lifespan@buffalouu.org
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MUSIC NOTES 

 

 

Although our December 2020 monthly theme from Soul Matters is “Stillness,” this month will 

be one of joyous activity within your Music Ministry. While we knew all year that social 

distancing protocols would prohibit us from celebrating our annual candlelit Christmas Eve 

service in-person, the volunteer members of your UUCB Choir and our stellar professional 

staff have been working hard to make this year’s virtual service a Music Sunday Thursday to remember! On 

our way there, and all throughout this December, we have a festive banquet of musical treasures and 

offerings – we look forward to sharing this month and the Holiday Season with each of you!  

It begins on Sunday, December 6th with Rev. Montagnes’s service, Reaching for Peace. Service music will 

feature our soloists in Alice Parker’s “Song of Peace,” V’ chit’ tu, with Hebrew texts drawn from the Book of 

Isaiah. 20th century French composer, Francis Poulenc’s art song, Priez Pour Paix (“Pray for Peace”) will also be 

featured alongside Horace Silver’s classic contemporary jazz incantation, Peace. Jonathan Vogtle will conclude 

the service with a piano rendition of John Lennon’s Imagine. Our December 13th service, Being Still, captures 

the ecstasies and serenity of stillness through the singular musical geniuses of the 12th century nun, Hildegard 

of Bingen, the 20th and 21st century Estonian master composer, Arvo Pärt, and the musical revolutionary, 

Ludwig van Beethoven, whose 250th birth anniversary is celebrated this month. Jonathan Vogtle will play the 

haunting first movement of the so-called Moonlight Sonata, as well as the treasured piano Bagatelle, Für Elise.  

UUCB Director of Religious Education, Sarah Martin, presents our annual Solstice service on Sunday the 20th, 

with musical works drawn from Zodiac pieces by Mary Lou Williams and Karlheinz Stockhausen, a Shakespeare 

setting by contemporary British choral composer, John Rutter, and beloved carols and classics. Then, at 7pm 

on Christmas Eve, Thursday, December 24th we’ll have our Mulling of Lessons and Carols. Jessie Downs, Helen 

Lowry, Matthew Spaulding and Michael Harris will offer up songs of the season, accompanied by Jonathan 

Vogtle in this festive, family-friendly celebration.  

SING WITH US!  For the 11pm Christmas Eve service, we are offering a special Music Service featuring your 

UUCB Choir, Soloists and an all-star ensemble of professional instrumentalists in Conrad Susa’s Carols and 

Lullabies, mixed by Jessie Downs. This holiday masterwork was championed by the late Barbara Wagner and 

first presented in Buffalo on one of her final Music Sunday services. This will be our traditional 11pm service of 

music and story, only you’ll need to light the candles yourselves and we can’t join for eggnog afterward. 

However, to make this year extra special, we want to invite you to lift up your voices and join in our 

customary Processional Hymn, Personent Hodie, sung to the tune of Hymn #249 “On This Day Everywhere” in 

Singing the Living Tradition. We have refined and streamlined the process of remote recording and mixing 

hymns over the past few months, and we would be delighted to share details about how you can record 

yourself to be part of our big virtual Choir.  Please write to danielbassin@buffalouu.org with the subject line 

“Christmas Hymn” for more information. 

 
 

 

Daniel Bassin, Music Director  

mailto:danielbassin@buffalouu.org
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Auction News 

“West Ferry” 
A print by Peter Sloan Capturing UUCB’s Heart and History 

During our time apart, an original print entitled “West Ferry” has been seen hanging to the right of Worship 

Associates Fran and Ken Manly when they participate in our virtual worship services. This stunning image of the 

West Ferry doors represents not only UUCB’s intention to be a welcoming space for all, but it captures the rich 

architectural history that secured UUCB’s place in the National Register of Historic Places.  The large arched oak 

doors, embellished with wrought iron decorative ornamentation resembling fleur-de-lis, are recognized not only 

for their charm and beauty, but for their place in social justice history. In 1968, during the draft resistance 

movement, police surrounded and stormed the church through these doors, in an effort to arrest anti-war 

activists who had sought sanctuary in UUCB. This print is timely in both its symbolic preservation of irreplaceable 

iconic structures and its reminder that UUCB has long been engaged locally and nationally in Social Justice issues.  

You now have the opportunity to purchase this print, honoring not only our desire to return to our beloved 

sanctuary through these beautiful doors, but recognizing the important role they played in UUCB’s history of 

social activism.   

If you would like a print for your own home or to give as a gift, place your order via e-mail to JVW61@aol.com. 

Include the number of prints, the complete name and address to whom they should be mailed, and your phone 

number. Prints will be mailed after payment is received. Send a check (write PRINT on the memo line) to UUCB, 

695 Elmwood Ave., Buffalo, NY 14222. To pay by credit card, CLICK HERE.  

Thank you for your support of the auction and the work of UUCB. Your “open heart” is a gift to us all.  

 

We still have Peter Sloan’s print “This Little Light of Mine” available!  Click here for more details. 

 

 

Universal Accessible & Inclusion Ministry Team (UAIM)   

UAIM Book Review 
Held, Showing Up for Each Other’s Mental Health, A 

Guide for Every Member of the Congregation, 

By Barbara F. Meyers, UU Community Minister, 

Assistant Director of Life Reaching Across to Life, a 

peer support mental health center in Fremont, Ca.  

 

In the Introduction of HELD the author states that on any given Sunday approximately 20% of people 

attending a UU service might be experiencing mental health issues, and how important it is for everyone to 

learn how to support people in mental health crisis or with chronic mental health conditions. The author 

compares the relative ease many individuals feel supporting someone with cancer with the difficulty people 

have addressing and supporting people with mental health issues.  

 

In the first chapter, My Journey, the author describes and discusses mental health challenges she has faced 

over the years and the important role spiritual life has played for her in finding balance and meaning. The 6 

remaining chapters of HELD include Spiritual Implications of Mental Illness, One-on-One Support, Creating a 

UAIM is proud to announce that 

BARBARA MEYERS 

Author of HELD 
Will be leading our service on 

SUNDAY JANUARY 24, 2021 

mailto:JVW61@aol.com
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=TBYBC2NA5ZH54&source=url
https://buffalouu-my.sharepoint.com/personal/karenstreech_buffalouu_org/Documents/UUCB%20Newsletter/2020-11%20Newsletter/This%20Little%20Light%20of%20Mine%20LINK.docx
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Safer Place, Facing the Ultimate Crisis: Suicide, Taking Care of People, and Beyond the Walls. In Spiritual 

Implications of Mental Illness the author thoughtfully draws on UU Principles, especially The inherent worth 

and dignity of every person, Justice, equity and compassion in human relations, Acceptance of one another 

and encouragement to growth in our congregation, and A free and responsible search for truth and meaning 

to support her premise that everyone in the congregation has a role to play. The remaining chapters create a 

framework for learning and discussing different approaches to putting the principles into action.   

 

This concise and engaging book (155 pages plus Study Guide, Communication Guidelines and Resources) is a 

valuable contribution and could serve as a support for the UUCB of Buffalo to learn and grow in our 

community and our support of each other.  

- Susan Mann Dolce PhD, she/her/hers 

Associate Director, Accessibility Resources, University at Buffalo 

 

Just a reminder, UAIM is having a discussion group in February (date & Time to be determined) regarding 

the movie, ‘Crip Camp’ which is on Netflix, and/or Judy Heumann’s book, Being Heumann.  Judy is in ‘Camp 

Crip’ and became an advocate for disabled people. If anyone is interested in joining this virtual discussion 

group, e-mail Ginny at wixsonsg@gmail.com.   
 

Don’t forget to Pick Up your Wreaths and Poinsettias! 

We will do an easy curbside pick-up on Saturday December 5th or, if necessary, will 

deliver. – Andrea Burke-Harris aburkeharris@gmail.com. 

 

This Month's Share The Plate Recipient: Family Promise Of WNY 
Family Promise of WNY is an emergency shelter for homeless families. They are one of only two shelters in 
Erie County that keeps families, including fathers and teenage sons, together. On any given day in Erie County, 
there are twice as many families who need shelter as there are shelter beds. They strive to create a family-like 
environment based on compassion, respect, and shared community. They provide intensive case management 
to make sure that their kids are in school every day and that their parents receive the services they need to 
succeed. Volunteers are imperative to Family Promise of WNY's success in achieving their mission of ending 
family homelessness. 
 
Let's help create some holiday magic on Christmas morning for the 11 sweet kids staying at Family Promise 
of WNY!  Are there any knitters or folks who sew who would like to make stockings? The Justice Ministry 
Team will be collecting stocking stuffers in December during the Mitten Tree drop off times. The children 
range from newborn to 12 years old. Some fun suggested items: crayons, markers, craft kits, small stuffed 
animals, Matchbox cars, Lego minifigures, teething rings. Please contact Denise 
at depietrocircus@gmail.com with any questions or if you have a donation but are unable to drop off at the 
church. Thank you! 
 
Nominations for Share the Plate 
Share the Plate welcomes nominations for recipients for the 2020-2021 church year. Send your ideas to 

Denise Depietro depietrocircus@gmail.com 

mailto:aburkeharris@gmail.com
https://fpwny.org/
mailto:depietrocircus@gmail.com
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Widow and Widowers Circle 
At this point we are not meeting at all but I am available by email (collinsb@buffalo.edu) or by phone (648 

4455) or text (867 9628).  Rev Joan has offered the church zoom for a meeting if there is enough interest.  Let 

me know by email, phone, or text if you want such a meeting.  Stay safe!  Namaste, Bonnie 

 

FeedmoreWNY - Volunteer and help our community! 
FeedmoreWNY is in urgent need for volunteers to deliver meals in the City of Buffalo during the Holidays. 

From packaging food to delivering freshly-made home-delivered meals, volunteers make a lasting impact on 

the lives of those we serve.  There are many ways you can volunteer!  

Visit https://www.feedmorewny.org/get-involved/volunteer for an opportunity that is right for you.  Please 

also feel free to contact me, Kathy Taylor, at ktay0409@gmail.com or 203-605-1544 with questions. Thank you! 

 

 

  

Sometimes when we just stand still the grace finds us. 

– Mary Davis 

 

https://www.feedmorewny.org/get-involved/volunteer
mailto:ktay0409@gmail.com
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We gather in loving community, inspiring one another, to 

transform ourselves, to create a more just and 

compassionate world 

 
The Unitarian Universalist Church of Buffalo 

695 Elmwood Ave. Buffalo New York 14222 

716-885-2136 www.buffalouu.org 

 
 

Minister:  
Rev. Joan Montagnes  
minister@buffalouu.org  

Administrator of Facilities 
and Communication:  
Ashley Mountcastle 
office@buffalouu.org  

 

Director of Religious 
Education:  
Sarah Martin  
lifespan@buffalouu.org  

Music Director:  
Daniel Bassin  
music@buffalouu.org  

Care Network:  
Ginny Vaughan  
716-768-1077  
wixsonsg@gmail.com  
 

Gatekeeper:  
Sara Kirkland  
office@buffalouu.org  

Wedding Coordinator:  
Helen Lowry  
weddings@buffalouu.org  

Organist/Accompanist:  
Jonathan Vogtle  

Administrator for Finance:  
Donna Sentz  
donnasentz@buffalouu.org  

Nursery Care Coordinator:  
Morgan Silver  

Newsletter 
(submissions due by the 15th) 

newsletter@bufffalouu.org 
Weekly Announcements 

(submissions due by NOON Wednesday) 
announcements@buffalouu.org 

 

                 A chalice alit since 1831 

 

                                                A sanctuary on the National Registry 

                                                               of Historic Places 


